
Parish of Pawlett 
 
The Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of Pawlett was held 
on Friday 26th May 2017 in the Pawlett Pavilion, Gaunts Road, 
Pawlett at 7.45 pm. 
  
 
 
Due to circumstances beyond the control of the current parish council 
members it is not currently possible to produce a full set of minutes for this 
meeting. 
However, please find below copy of the report from the Chairman of the 
Parish Council, and details of reports made by various groups within the 
parish 
 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 

 

Roland Heap on behalf of the Residents Association & Community Land Trust. Mr Heap informed all 

present that unfortunately Mrs Val Ritson had been unable to attend. Mr. Heap Outlined the areas 

in which both the RA and the CLT can provide local residents for example the village shop, green 

energy also gaining access to such things as grants & funding. They had also assisted with the 

funding of the MUGA. 

 

On behalf of the Pavilion, Mr. Jonathan Thorne offered his thanks to all attending and also the Parish 

Council. The Pavilion host 4 skittles teams, 2 darts team also soccer and various societies. It is a 

successful venue for wedding, wakes, christenings etc. There was also a Marquis for larger events. 

Each year the were proud to host three musical events. The Pavilion had a “sports” focus and 

through this it was possible to access Sports & Leisure focus grants and donations from the W.I., CLT, 

and the POC for funding of current projects. The All Weather cricket pitch with 3 G All Season 

Artificial pitch with a Family Day planned for 22 July with an open invitation to all. Refurbishment of 

the Mugger will be kicked off for an Open Day for the new 3G pitch. Also the Pawlett Primary School 

has free of charge access of the pitch. 

 

Retired Methodist Minister, Robin Hutt informed everyone that the current minister was on 

sabbatical hence his standing in. There were two churches in the village with differences in history 

and worship but they worked closely together under the banner of “Churches together in Pawlett” 

for the worship of God to be the body of Christ in the village. Open and available for the important 

parts of human life and to play a full part in village life. 

 

Doris Goddard informed those present about the fundraising jointly for other charities including 

Christian Aid coffee mornings, Lent Board for Study using films as a basis, e.g. Forrest Gump, 

Chocolate and Kings Speech. Most people think that clergy working one day a week but that is not 

accurate they are involved in other initiatives for example with schools - “Open The Book”. Sunday 

Schools are held at both churches and we offer a listening ear to anyone. All congregations should 

love each other through the community. The Archbishop of Canterbury has published some material 

which samples are available this evening and also the Bishop of Bath & Wells recent announcement 

which has also been printed and again copies are available to anyone interested. 

 

Each year Pawlett village hosts two flower shows; Spring Bulb Show held on the 3rd Saturday in 
March followed by the Summer Flower Show, which manifests itself on the second Saturday in 
August. Both shows are a staunch tradition organised by a committee of volunteers; they are unique 
in the area as they are “closed” shows and therefore open only to residents of the Parish of Pawlett 



for the adults.  The shows however do not only cater for adults and we encourage children or 
grandchildren of Pawlett residents to take part. 
The Spring Bulb Show schedule includes classes for bulbs and other potted plants, photography, 
floral art, craft and domestic, while our summer event encompasses vegetables, flowers & plants, 
hanging baskets, fruit, domestic, wine and of course, both shows have the children’s categories 
including a Fancy Dress Parade, which is the opener for our Summer Show.  
Our venue for both occasions is the village hall and in the summer, we hope for sunny weather to 
allow us to enjoy the music of the silver band while savouring our afternoon cream tea. 
The committee work hard to keep this custom alive and therefore welcome any newcomers who 
would like to become involved whether as a new committee member, a new competitor or to come 
along to support this wonderful tradition. 
You can find us on Facebook under Pawlett Flower Show and if you would like any more information 
then look out on the village noticeboards. 
 

The Women’s Institute was represented by the President , Ann Gibbs. This local branch of the 

National Federation of Women’s Institute which came into being during the First World War 

encouraging women to help feed the people. The local branch is filled with friendly ladies who enjoy 

coming together to have fun. Their institute has regular speakers, business matters, outings etc and 

also social activities with competitions, Raffles, Quizzes and Puzzles. April 1946 the WI will have a 

birthday to celebrate. It is important to support local communities not the individual. They support 

charities and also hold a litter collection on the 2nd Wednesday of every month to keep Pawlett tidy. 

They meet the 2nd Thursday every month (except August) from 7:30 - 10.00. Their speakers cover 

topics including Historical subjects, World travel, Demonstration of crafts, from Town Cryers, MP’s 

Head Chef’s etc. Currently one of their National Campaigns is the SIS Honey Bee Campaign. 

 

Mr Bryon Baker, Tower Captain. Bryon reminded people the church is a place you will be welcome. 

The sound of the church bells are unique - individual bells tuned together. The newest bell dates to 

1981 with the oldest Bell dated around 1625, around 400 years old in the reign of Charles I. There is 

a small band of ringers who ring every Sunday for many years, recently numbers have been deleted 

of better ringers. We have befriended with West Huntspill to join forces and this initiative has been 

highly successful. Each month the ringers visit Highbridge which hosts difficult bells. People travel 

from all over the country choose to visit Pawlett to ring our bells. The latest visitors include bands of 

ringers from Cornwall, Oxford, Northants to name such a few. Please feel free to come and ring. 

 

Marion Thomas spoke on behalf of the Pawlett Painters which was initiated in January 2011 by the 

Kate Jack Brewster. We meet in the 2nd, 3rd and 4th Friday of the month. There is a limited 

membership at 25 with a waiting list. The club run an annual visit to an Art Venue with guest 

speakers. We host a Club lunch at Christmas and an exhibition in the Village Hall in August with up to 

100 paintings for sale. Paintings are also exhibited in the Princess Lounge in Burnham and a special 

Art Display will be held at the RBL to celebrate the 70th anniversary of the RBL. The club thrives 

because members encourage and support each other. 

 

Short Mat Bowls were represented by Dorothy ‘Dot’ Ellis. The club came into being 20 years ago and 
some players continue to play today with the addition of a 17 year old. There are 27 members  who 
play twice a week Thursday afternoon and Friday evening. New members are welcome and we offer 



three free sessions to allow you time to decide to join. Our Annual Fee of £10.00 plus £2.00 Green 
Fees each week. AGM is hosted in February with buffet and a glass of wine. Early spring we organise 
a annual meal with partners and I would recommend this friendly club filled with enjoyment. 
 

Eileen Wedgwood let everyone into the secret of the Thursday Group, Eileen the President of the 

Group informed us that the venue was the Methodist Chapel on the 2nd Thursday of the month with 

the exception of August in the School Room. Everyone is welcome to join Bible Readings, Hymns, 

Quizzes along with Tea & Biscuits. June will see Doris as our Guest speaker the topic Liminol Places 

with July offering a Cream Tea. 

 

Whist on Wednesday’s takes place Wednesday afternoons in the Village Hall. Chris Bartlett 

continued by telling everyone that it starts at 2.00 pm wi5 fees of £2.00 plus £1.00 for the raffle, this 

covers any expenses with any excess money put into the kitty for cream teas. The club break in 

August with the restart selling tickets in preparation for the Christmas Draw This was Keith Bartlett’s 

idea. All the money raised goes back to the people who come along. There are players from and out 

of the village with a 90year old who attend all through the winter. We have a few very good players 

so it is a social afternoon with some elderly card sharks. It doesn’t matter the level of your ability 

please come along. Leaflets are available on the table. 

 

Ron Winter thanked all the presenters and commented how many clubs, groups and societies were 

flourishing in the village, it had been enlightening. However he believes a lack of publicity of the 

event resulted in the poor turnout so we will attempt to encourage more people to come along next 

year. 


